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SCHOLARSHIP POTLUCK! 

The April meeting begins at 6 pm on Wednesday, April 16.  

in the EAA hangar at WVI. Exit Hwy 1 at Airport Blvd., go 

toward hills, turn left after 3rd stoplight (Hangar Way) onto 

Aviation Way, proceed past WVI terminal. EAA hangar and 

parking lot is on the left.   

 

Bring a dish to share and join us in congratulating our cur-

rent scholarship winner Serena Whelchel.  

April Chapter Meeting 
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Chair: Claudia Contreras  
Vice-Chair: Lori Ledford  
Secretary: Mona Kendrick 
Treasurer: Jeanne Hendrickson 
Past Chair: Alice Talnack 
Logbook Editor:  Claudia Contreras 
Phone: 831-776-9972 
Email: clc_80@yahoo.com 
Deadline:  30th of each month for the 
next monthôs publication. 
 

 Committee Chairs 
Aerospace Education: 
Carolgene Dierolf 
Alice Talnack 
Air Marking: 
Michaele Serasio  
Scholarship: 
Alice Talnack 
Membership: 
Donna Crane-Bailey 688-9760 
Historian: Alice Talnack 
Librarian: 
Laura Barnett 
Scrapbook: 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Aviation Activities: 
Lori Ledford 
Legislative: Alice Talnack 
WebMistress: Gabrielle Adelman 
Public Relations Coordinator: 
Carolyn Dugger 
Hospitality Chair: 
Joanne Nissen 
 

Monterey Bay  

Chapter Officers 

Membership Donations 

If you havenôt please make your membership donations 

minimum of  $20 please do so. Make check payable to  

Monterey Bay 99s and send to Jeanne Hendrickson, 

1071 Elkhorn Road; Royal Oaks, CA 95076. Our lo-

cal dues run from June 1, 2013 to May 31, 2014.  

 
 Gabrielle Adelman 

 Earline Arnold 

 Marjorie Bachman 

 Laura Barnett 

 Sarah Chauvet 

 Claudia Contreras 

 Donna Crane Bailey 

 Kryss Crocker 

 Carolgene Dierolf 

 Anna Dieser 

 Carolyn Dugger 

  

Kay Harmon 

Lertitha Harris 

Jeanne Hendrickson 

Mona Kendrick 

Theresa Levandoski-Byers 

Joanne Nissen 

Jeanne Sabankaya 

Ann Sanchez 

Michaele Serasio 

Jill Smith 

Alice Talnack 

 

§ Alice TalnackðVentura County 99s Workshop, BFR Ground 

School, Annual, Santa Clara Fundraiser, Classroom visit, Cross-

wind training simulator, Hiller Museum tour, SOPA 

§ Claudia Contrerasð Instructing, Santa Clara Fundraiser 

§ Donna Crane BaileyðBehind the scenes tour at United in SFO 

§ Elena GordonðStudying for written exam 

§ Jeanne HendricksonðLocal Flights 

§ Jeanne SabankayaðHome Studying, Santa Clara Fundraiser 

§ Joanne NissenðPhoto Flight to see San Antonio Reservoir 

§ Michaele SerasioðTouch & Gos @ SNS 

§ Serena WhelchelðNight flying, solo practice!! 

 

Member Activities 
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As a Chapter we are hosting the Fall Section Meeting on Oct 22 - 25, 2015. Save the date as it is 
also our 50th year as a Chapter. It's an exciting time for all of us. It will be in Santa Cruz at the 
Chaminade Resort and Spa (http://www.chaminade.com). In the upcoming months we will have a 
Chapter meeting at the hotel so we can all see the area where we will be working.  
 
We need you to donate time, energy, and experience in a variety of areas, including decorations, 
administration, registration, individual transportation, and more. Would you like to help put this 
event together? We definitely need the help of each member. 
 
Together, we can make this a fun event. It will be challenging and demanding but it sounds like it 
will be a rewarding experience. More information as the months quickly tick by.  
 
Please call me at 831-776-9972 to let me know how you can help, or send me an email at 
clc_80@yahoo.com 
 
Thank you, and I look forward to hearing from you! 

 

Fly Often, Fly Safe.  

Prop Wash 
By Claudia Contreras 

Hospitality Volunteers 

We are looking for volunteers to provide refreshments during our meetings. If you would like to 

volunteer please contact Joanne Nissen at 831-675-3950 or email ewesfly@aol.com 

 

AprilðScholarship Potluck 

MayðBrittany Pickard 

JuneðOpen 

JulyðOpen 

AugustðOpen 

SeptemberðOpen 

OctoberðOpen 

NovemberðOpen 

DecemberðHoiday Party 

Januaryð 
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The Amelia Earhart Scholarship Fund Trustees took a flying break from reviewing this yearôs AE scholarship 

applications and visited WVI on March 28th. You have to know they are a very congenial group when all six of 

them were willing to squeeze into a C-210 and make the short, but crowded hop from RHV to WVI and back!   

 

Each year in March, the  AE Trustees meet to evaluate each of the scholarship applications on a rigorous set of 

criteria prior to sending them to the outside judges. This year they met at Debby Cunninghamôs house in the 

Los Gatos area.  

 

The Ninety-Nines established the Amelia Earhart Memorial Scholarship Fund in 1940 to honor the memory of 

Amelia Earhart and to perpetuate her ideals and love of flying. From a single scholarship of $125 in 1941, the 

annual Amelia Earhart Memorial Scholarship Fund has grown to help over 400 women from six countries to 

advance and succeed in aviation and aerospace. Currently, the fund has surpassed four million dollars, estab-

lishing itself as a marvelous legacy to the women who had the foresight to create the fund in 1940. The number 

of scholarships given based is on the return on investment of the fund.  

Back row l-r, Dorothy Berthelet (Eastern Ontario), Donna Crane Bailey (Monterey Bayðnot a trustee), Shelley Ventura (Aux Plaines), 

Jacque Boyd (Rio Grande Norte), Ellen Herring (Chicago Area), Front row l-r, Peggy Doyle (Old Dominion), Debby Cunningham 

(Santa Clara Valley). 

AEMSF Trustees Visit WVI 


